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I attended most meeting of both the P&A Senate and its Consultative Committee.  The minutes of those 

organizations document the issues discussed and actions taken. 

I also submitted an article to their newsletter.  That newsletter consists of very short articles, linking to a 

website or an author blog for more information.  My article was about UMRA’s PDGR program – 

Professional Development Grant Program for retirees.  Nearly one-third of the grants have gone to P&A 

retirees. 

Impact of UMRA’s Professional Development Grants for Retirees Program.  April 2021 

Newsletter.  Points to UMRA’s JOIE journal article of the same name. 

 


